Superintendent Leonard Whalen: Board Report for September 21, 2015
Items of involvement (not all-inclusive) since our August 2015 Board Meeting:


We continue to be moving along smoothly this school year! Our facilities and grounds are looking very good. Our preliminary MAP assessments in the Elementary and CERT assessments in the Jr/Sr High are completed and we are focusing on student engagement and instruction. We are awaiting final results to “publish” our K-PREP results which we believe are to show some real positives…with still a lot of work to do.  
Mon. Aug 24th:	- We had our “kick off” open house at our schools
Wed. Aug. 26th:	- Attended the WKEC Superintendent’s Meeting in Eddyville 
Fri. Aug. 28th:	- We held our special board meeting with new member Lindsey Morgan being sworn in
	- Our administrative team held our regularly scheduled meeting
Mon. Aug. 31st:	- We hosted our monthly Rotary luncheon here at the board office
Tue. Sept. 1st: 	- Our board team attended the regional KSBA dinner in Webster County
Thur. Sept. 3rd:	- Met with Kenny McDaniel with Bacon Farmer and Workman Engineers to start putting together a plan to potentially address the freezer pad issue at the Jr/Sr high school
Fri. Sept 4th: 	- Held regularly scheduled meeting with our Principal Team (includes support administration as well)
Sat. Sept 5th:	- Stopped in and watched some of our cross country team participating in Hopkinsville
Wed. Sept 9th:	- Met with Principal Ward to discuss multiple items including current assessment results and plans for continuous improvement
Thur. Sept 10th:	- We held our classified superintendent focus group luncheon with multiple classified staff where we shared information and ideas
Fri. Sept 11th:	- Our administrative team held our regularly scheduled meeting
	- We held our parent superintendent focus group luncheon with multiple parents where we shared information and ideas
Mon. Sept 14th:	- We held our business and community leader superintendent focus group luncheon in conjunction with the Rotary luncheon where we shared information and recognized a few students involved with RYLA
	- Met with Chris Toadvine to look at doing some minor work in our gym
Tue. Sept 15th:	- Met with Malcolm Blane with Higgins Insurance to review all our current insurance policies and coverages
	- Met with a couple area Superintendent’s to discuss various issues related to instruction and also athletics
Wed. Sept 16th:	- We held our certified superintendent focus group luncheon with multiple teachers where we shared information and ideas
Fri. Sept 18th:	- Attend the Education Law Conference at UK

[bookmark: _GoBack]On the radar for the coming month:
- Host rotary luncheons (not paying for food) the last Monday of each month at noon
- “Closing” on sale of preschool building
- Attend WKEC Co-op retreat in Bowling Green
- Conduct regularly scheduled Principal and Administrative Team Meetings
- Attend regular Chamber of Commerce Monthly Meeting
- Attend various during and after school activities
